
1  

Booneslick Star November, 2006 Vol. 29, Issue 5 Member of Heartland Quilt Network 

  From the CEO... our CEO . . . 

QUILT-A-GRAM 

    As I was sorting out my sewing room to get 
ready for the all the projects to finish at the last 
minute which I know none of you do, I decided 
there are not enough hours in the day.  Now I have 
them in stacks so I will remember to do them in the 
right order.  Am I turning into a Quilt Diva?  I look 
like one and now that I am home bound for a while 
I am acting like one.  Oh well, it could be worse. 
My husband could be waiting for his first good 
meal in two and a half weeks. 

    Hope you are taking time to read the 
membership book. We have so many new 
programs  ahead. Last month I put the program for 
November Day chapter as October.  I guess I was 
so looking forward to Susan Gilmore quilts and 
Lois's mother's quilts.  They will be wonderful.  
The Starlighters are giving us a 40 quilt family 
trunk show.  Wow! I think by the time I get to 
January I will need the program to organize my 
quilt room.  Trouble is I need it now. 

    Thank you for signing up to volunteer for the 
show. We are all busy and sometime it is hard to 
fine more time but all of you are generous.  If you 
stay for an afternoon or part of a morning and your 
shift is up, ask if you can help in another way. 
Please don't forget to see the show. We can always 
use help setting up on Friday and taking down on 
Saturday. 

    We are sending in the Fons and Porter 
subscriptions so get yours in as soon as possible to 
Linda Sappington.  She is in the book.  We also 
belong to the Heartland Quilt Network and every 
member can find information on guilds that belong 
to this in the 5 state area. The web site is 
www.heartlandquiltnetwork.com.  If you would 

 like to know more about the quilt guilds and when 
they meet, Becky Covington writes the newsletter 
four times a year and can inform you as well as I.  
It also tells the lectures and workshops that are 
being done for the year in these groups. 

    Last but not least, if you were lucky enough to 
get in on the bare bones retreat think of the rest of 
us when you are all enjoying all the wonderful food 
and sewing together.  We will be anxious to hear 
about your weekend.  If you need information or 
have questions about the trip, let Beth Dessem 
know. 

The number one seam ripper specialist,  

 Suzanne  

November Programs 

Day Chapter - Nov. 6, 2006 Meeting will be a trunk 
show.  Susan Gilmore is known for her beautiful hand 
appliqué and Lois Hassinger will be showing some of 
her mother's and family  quilts along with a crazy quilt 
she is working on. 

Starlight Piecemakers -     Our Nov 2nd meeting will 
feature a Mid-Mo native Marieta Lamers. Marieta is cur-
rently living in Moberly MO. She has a love of quilting 
but is not a quilter herself.  Her mother was an avid 
quilter and quilt collector.  Marieta has inherited her 
mother's extensive collection of over 60 quilts.  Marieta 
will bring a portion of her mother's collection the oldest 
dates to 1900. This show will focus on the quilts her 
mother actually quilted.  She will bring approx 20-25 
quilts. So come, relax, take a break for the craziness of 
the getting ready for the quilt show and enjoy Marieta's 
quilt collection. 

We will be having our holiday dinner Dec 7.  We will be 
letting you all know who needs to bring what in the next 
newsletter. The evening group will be providing the 
meat for the dinner. We will also have a special guest 
group performing.  More information to follow... 
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QUILT-A-GRAM 
Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit organization, 
established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its members and the community in 
the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

2006-2007 BTQG Executive Board   

CEO /Chairman:  Suzanne Henage 573-445-7949 

Vice-Chairman: Kay Grebing 573-442-2561 

Secretary: Janice Haralson 573-443-8995 

Treasurer: Sally Russell 573-443-5479 

Publications Willie Morris 573-445-4217 

Quilt Show: Mindy Smith 573-874-1308 

Librarian: Joan Westcott 573-874-8160 

Historian Jane Lee 573-445-1621 

Retreat Chair Kay Grebing 
Connie Gresham 

573-442-2561 
573-642-7308 

Service Project: Judy Gieselman 
Carrol Lewis 

573-445-2381 
573-657-4532 

Web page Editor: Janet Hollandsworth 573-445-1073 

Day Chapter Pres: Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Evening Chapter Pres: Patti Cantu 573-234-2029 

Past CEO: Carol Tummons 573-445-9174 

Day Chapter Board 
President: Nancy Antonio 573-445-6604 

Vice-President: Sally Johnson 573-474-6278 

Secretary: Nancy Skelly 573-657-9473 

Membership: Lauri Murphy 
Corinne Remeika 
Dodie Rathke 

573-446-2476 
573-449-7574 
573-445-4643 

Hospitality: Cindy Green 
Dawn Heese 

573-239-0029 
573-234-1540 

Friendship Blocks: Emma Jo Raines 
Faye Sharp 

573-682-5130 
573-874-2196 

Past President: Becky Covington 573-443-5133 

Starlight Piecemakers Board 
President: Patti Cantu 573-234-2029 

Vice-President: Lauri Rich 573-875-3144 

Secretary: Boo! Kula 573-449-0346 

Membership: Jan Oehrle 
Barb Nichols 
Priscilla Strube 

573-441-9972 
573-657-9595 
573-474-5149 

Hospitality: Maria DeLamatre 
Mary Petersen 

573-657-2496 
573-446-2335 

Friendship Blocks: Kay Shoner 
Pat Leistner 

573-443-3395 
573-446-0811 

Past President: Mindy Smith 573-874-1308 

Regular meetings of the Guild are held on the first Monday of the month at 1:00 pm and the first Thursday of the month at 7:00 pm at the Fairview United 
Methodist Church, 3200 Chapel Hill Rd., Columbia, Missouri. Annual dues are $30 for the fiscal year of July 1 to June 30. Dues are payable on July 1st. Newsletter 
deadline is the Wednesday after the Executive Board Meeting at 5:00 pm, of each month. Email items to Willie Morris at morrisw@missouri.edu 

Treasurer’s Report -  September 30, 2006 

 
  Checking:  

 5,590.80 

  IMMA:   4,005.94 

  CD’s:  10,554.57 

Members: 
 

 Total Members as of 
09/30/06 

 
          216 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Bare Bones Retreat Oct 27-29 Heartland Presbyterian 
Ctr - Parkville, MO 

Starlight Piecemakers 
Guild Meeting 

Nov 2 
7 pm 

Fairview United 
Methodist Church 

Day Chapter Guild 
Meeting 

Nov 6 
1 pm 
 

Fairview United 
Methodist Church 

Beadazzler Beading 
Group 

Nov 9 
6:30 pm 

Sally Johnson’s Home 

Executive Board  
Meeting 

Nov 13 
6:30 pm  

Suzanne Henage’s 
Home 

Deadline for Nov 
Newsletter items  

Nov 15 
5 pm 

E-mail to Willie Morris at 
morrisw@missouri.edu 

Quilt Show Set Up Nov 17 Holiday Inn Expo Ctr 
 

BTQG Quilt Show Nov 18-19 Holiday Inn Expo Ctr 

Charm Group Nov 21 
9:30 am 

Library 

The 2006-2007 Membership Handbook and Direc-
tory are available at the membership table.  Your 
membership card is inside your book. 
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 From the Presidents... our 
Day Chapter  

Hello Day-Chapterers! 

    November - Quilt Show    I hope you are as 
excited as I am.  Don't miss the opportunity for 
fellowship as we work together to make it all 
happen.  We need everyone. It will be fun 
seeing what your fellow quilters have been 
doing. We have a lot of talented artists. 

    Our  October speaker  brought such a big 
trunk show;  Elaine Elliott has tried a lot of 
different styles.  I am looking forward to see 
the pinwheel and blossom quilts from the 
workshop. Everyone enjoyed learning how to 
adapt the given pattern.  She was a patient 
teacher. 

    In our day board meeting, we discussed  
simplifying the guidelines for the Friendship 
block participation. These changes will be 
published in the newsletter (see page 4) so 
you can add it to your membership handbook. 
Hopefully everyone will continue to 
participate.  You may choose to participate in 
block drawing or just make a block for fun.  We 
also discussed plans for Christmas  luncheon.  
If you have something you would like to 
suggest for the day chapter, please tell one of 
the officers or committee chairs.  We are 
always open to new ideas or activities that you 
want to do again.   

    December Luncheon  begins at 12:00.  
Bring a dish to share.  Plates, plastic ware and 
drinks will be provided.  Drinks will be coffee, 
water and iced tea. 
A - F  main dish 
G - R  fruit, salad, cheese or bread 
S - Z  dessert 
            
Take time to quilt,        
Nancy Antonio  

   The leaves are turning, fall is truly upon us. 
But before the holidays and family dinners are 
a part of life we have the "Trail of Stars Quilt 
Show."  On the next page is a little story of a 
quilter and her husband.  I hope you enjoy it. 

 
    I hope you are looking forward to the quilt 
show as I am.  This one event needs all the 
help you can provide the guild.  It is a way to 
show all our talents and skills.  And is also a 
money maker for the Guild. 

 
    What did you think of "Pushing the Limits" 
row by row? I know I am partial to this small 
group.  They are a wonderful group of ladies 
with style and talent. I enjoy each member of 
this group.  Thanks to each one in this special 
group for presenting the October Starlight 
Piecemakers program and a special thank you 
to Jackie Berry for overseeing "Pushing the 
Limits" and for being our speaker.  Did you like 
having the show portion of the Guild Meeting 
first and the business part second? 
 
    Our November meeting will be Marieta Lam-
ers, and we will have a small reception after 
the meeting.  If you can help with deserts 
please let Maria DeLamatre or Mary Petersen 
know. 
 
    December will be a very special Christmas 
Dinner.  An evening with friends.  Quilters get 
along so well with one and another, the friend-
ships are stronger because we are all inter-
ested in how we can put thread and cloth to-
gether.  We will also have the MOSS Choir to 
entertain us. 
 
Be well and safe. 
Your quilting friend, 
Patti 

Starlight Piecemakers Chapter   
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 Appletree Quilting & Viking Center                
Guild Appreciation Discount For 

BTQG Members 
On the day of each of the two Booneslick Trail 

Quilters’ Guild  monthly meetings, Appletree Quilting 
& Viking Center will offer guild members a 20% dis-
count on non-sale items.  This includes fabric (1/2 yard 
min.), notions, books, and machine accessories.  
(Machines, sewing cabinets, and class fees are ex-
cluded). 
     Please present your BTQG membership card to take 
advantage of this offer. 

 News from the Board 
   The following motion was approved at 
   the October executive board meeting: 

♦ A motion to include a memorial page in the 
BTQG membership handbook listing members 
that have passed away during the past year. 

A Quilt Show Story 
 
    A quilter was talking to her husband about the 
upcoming quilt show and he asked what she planed on 
buying.  The quilter replied, "I don't plan to buy 
anything.  I just plan to look."  The husband 
responded with "I've heard that tune before and if you 
would like I'll go with you to the quilt show."  The 
husband went along to the quilt show but he was not 
real sure he wanted to see a lot of homemade blankets. 
The husband stood at the entrance and saw about sixty 
million quilts.  He turned to run, but the quilter 
caught him and brought him back.  She said "you'll 
live through it," as she was holding him tightly, 
wiping the sweat off his brow,  to comfort him. 
"You'll be just fine," she said as she led him in. 
The husband said, "There are too many quilts!"  The 
quilter responded that's why  we're here, to see the 
quilts," she explained.  "Do I have to see them all?" 
asked the husband.  "Every one," she said.  "All 
right, but I won't look at all the stitches," he 
replied hoping to prevent her from asking him to 
examine each quilt as he knew she would.  They viewed 
many quilts, and when they got to the next quilt and 
the quilter said "This is a Log Cabin quilt,"  The 
husband said "I don't see any cabins and I looked 
carefully too.  There are no houses built of straw, 
brick or sticks."  "I should have left you home," she 
said.   
  
    The husband said "I have seen a book called "'Quilt in 
a Day,"  A day?  "A day's good."  The quilter 
explained most of these quilts were not made in a day, 
not even a weekend.  "We can just look at the day 
quilts," he said.  "They'll be just the right size for 
day beds." he said hoping like mad.   "We'll look at 
them all," she said.  "Every stitch."  The husband and 
the quilter looked at all the quilts and most of  the 
stitching enjoying the show.  At least one of them was 
enjoying the show. 
 
    The quilter had new gadgets from the boutique and 
was full of inspiration the next day so she started a new 
quilt.  You ask what the husband did the next day?  He 
took a nap. 

Clip to add to page 10 of your membership handbook.   

DAYTIME FRIENDSHIP QUILT GROUP 

 Guidelines 

1. The drawing for the monthly winner from the "pot" of 
active Friendship Quilt Group (FQG) 

participants takes place during regular BTQG meetings.  
In the event the "pot" is not available, the drawing may 
take place at the Board meeting the following week. 

 2. BTQG members may become active participants by 
making at least one block within the BTQG year (July-
June). A participant's name will be entered for each 
block completed. Members may choose to make blocks 
and not participate in the drawing. Their names will not 
be placed in the "pot". 

 3. The winner chooses the pattern, color, and fabric 
used in the blocks. The winner of the drawing should 
arrive at the next Guild meeting early to give out pat-
terns or receive blocks.   

 Participants sign the record sheet, and make a block 
according to directions and return it to the winner at the 
next meeting. The winners shall keep an accurate list of 
blocks returned and shall give the list to chairperson by 
the meeting after blocks are due. 

 4. A previous winner becomes eligible to receive blocks 
after one calendar year. In July of each year the partici-
pant who has accumulated the most points will be 
awarded a quilt. 

Participants who did not wish to participate in monthly 
drawing will be eligible for consideration in the July 
awarding of a quilt. 

 5. The friendship block program is separate from all 
other drawings. 
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      2006 BTQG QUILT SHOW 
       “A TRAIL OF STARS “ 
        
    “A Trail of Stars” – 2006 Quilt Show Updates 
       November 18-19, 2006 

 

You are all doing such a great job with the quilt show.  Thanks so very much for all your encouragement and all the work you have done so far.  Each 
BTQG show has raised the bar for the next one.  But more than anything else…..the most exciting part for us in producing this event……it is the oppor-
tunity to show you off and all the beautiful work you do.  I’ve seen just glimpses of some of the things being done for silent auction, boutique and the 
galleries and I find myself somewhat overwhelmed with your artistry and your generosity.   

Quilt Raffle Tickets 

You all are doing an unbelievable job of disbursing quilt raffle tickets for donations to the Rainbow House. I don’t have the exact count, but approxi-
mately 300 tickets have been disbursed already.  Cindy Green is the “Queen”…….she has distributed 150 of them as far away as California and Ha-
waii!!   Whew!! 

Volunteers 

Lots of volunteer vacancies were filled by you at the October meetings---thanks so much!!  However, there are still several remaining.  Check with 
Dawn at the November meetings, because we have to fill all of them during our November programs.  But just to remind you, you don’t have to wait 
until the guild meeting to sign up; feel free to send Dawn an email (dawne86@hotmail.com) or give her a call (573-234-1540) and she will be so de-
lighted to write your name in for you.   

“It’s Not A Quilt Until It’s Quilted”—Bettina Havig 

There are still some spaces left in Bettina’s class.  It is Saturday, November 18, 9:00 a.m.-12 noon, First Presbyterian Church, 16 Hitt Street, Columbia, 
Missouri.  I’ve included a copy of the registration form in this newsletter, you can download a registration form from the BTQG website homepage, and 
I will have extra copies with me at the November chapter meetings. 

Quilt Show T-Shirts 

We will have some medium, large and xlarge long sleeve, quilt show t-shirts at the November meetings…..we will also have some for sale in the bou-
tique. 

Entry Forms 

You can  download the entry form from our BTQG website—just click on the “Quilt Show 2006” tab and then the “Download Entry Form Here.”    Try 
really hard to get them submitted by November 1—it will help Jackie immensely in completing the layout of the show---Jackie will also have copies 
available at our November guild meetings. 

To make the quilt show program easier to produce, we would love it if you would type the description of your quilt in a Word document and email it to 
Jackie (jjoberry@missvalley.com).  Then, print the Word document, staple the printed copy to the entry form and mail them to Jackie at the address 
noted on the form. 

Props 

From Patti – If you have any of the following items and can part with them for a weekend please bring them to the quilt show at the Expo on November 
17th. You can bring your props with your quilt.  Please be sure and put your name on your items. 

I am looking for baskets, empty clay pots.  (That is pots without dirt or a live plant in them.)  I would like all your greenery and artificial fall plants to 
put in the baskets and clay pots.  If you have any gourds or pumpkins, real or artificial, grape vine wreaths or fall ribbon I can use,  please bring them.  

Plant stands, and yard ornaments are in great demand. I  would also like some weathered garden tools to put around.  Do you have a wagon or cart we 
can use? 

Room dividers would also be great if you have any.  Do you have an old door or old windows we can use.  I would like to decorate them with fall 
wreaths, throws and quilts.  

We also need small chairs and tables to use in our decorating.  The chairs will have a ribbon across them to prevent people from sitting in them. 

I want to thank all that have made a commitment to help with the props and to those who have volunteered their possessions.  
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Let’s Get Acquainted- 
Friendship Block Winners  

 NAME:  Treva Friesz 

 CHAPTER: Day Chapter  

  MONTH:  October 

 
Background and Family:  I was born in Bruns-
wick, MO to Herbert and Myrtis Arp.  I had six 
brothers and one deceased.  I married Don Friesz 
January 6, 1971 and have lived in Keytesville, MO.  
We are farmers and we have no children.  I went to 
cosmetology school and had a beauty shop until 
1977 when a health issue happened. 

How did you get interested in quilting:  I used to 
watch my mother quilt and she did beautiful work.  
But I was never interested in quilting.  As I got 
older I got interested and my first piecing and quilt-
ing was done when Anna Hughes gave a class on 
doing a sampler quilt.  She was a good teacher and 
now I am hooked. 
 
Tell about your favorite project:  My sampler 
quilt when Anna Hughes gave a class on how to 
quilt.  It was a lot of fun and I was hooked from 
that day on.  Thanks Anna for getting me going. 
What are some of your other interests:  I am 
very active in the Methodist church to which I be-
long and love to do things for the church.  I belong 
to DAR and also am in Preceptor Delta Omega So-
rority. 

Choice of a Friendship Block:  I have chosen the 
True Love’s Knot.  One reason was I did two 
blocks for Connie Gresham and thought they  were 
very neat.  I had never seen that pattern.  I was very 
impressed with it.  Thanks Connie for doing that 
pattern.  

 NAME:  Hsiao-Mei Wiedmeyer 

 CHAPTER:  Day Chapter 

 MONTH:  July 

Background and Family Information:  I was born in 
China, grew up in Taiwan but lived in Columbia since 
1977.  I worked as a project director of the Diabetes Di-
agnostic Laboratory at the University Medical School 
until I retired.  My husband Ray was a farm boy from 
Wisconsin and we met at the University of Detroit 
where we both did our graduate work in Chemistry.  We 
have been married for 35 years.  We have a daughter 
who is a medical student at McGill University at Mont-
real, Canada and a son who is a business banker for Re-
gions Bank in Columbia. 

How did you get interested in quilting:  I fell in love 
with American quilts almost as soon as I came to the 
USA.  It is a form of art I have never seen before.  Chi-
nese also make quilts but the ones I have seen are 
mostly functional rather than artistic.  I made six baby 
quilts by hand in 1978-79 when I stayed at home at the 
birth of my son but I didn’t touch quilting again until I 
retired in 2003.  I picked up where I left off 25 years 
ago and enjoying making quilts using all the newest 
equipment and techniques. 

Tell about your favorite project:  My optimal quilt 
project would be a personal flower garden.  I want to 
plant a garden; take pictures of flowers from the garden; 
digitize, appliqué or embroidery the flowers into quilt 
blocks.  All the skills I am learning now are preparing 
for this special “Hsiao-Mei’s Garden” quilt. 

What are some of your other interests:  Both my hus-
band and I love to travel.  We have traveled to all seven  
continents in the world and over 50 countries (including 
Antarctica and Galapagos Island).  When we are in Co-
lumbia, we enjoy biking and dancing. 

Choice of a Friendship Block:  The Indigo Kimono 
quilt was adapted from the book “Japanese Inspiration” 
by Janet Haigh.  This design was traditionally  used for 
a way to use old, worn kimonos to make new ones.  I 
like its simple and elegant design and oriental flavors.  I 
was very pleased to find sash fabrics that contain Chi-
nese characters with red seals stamp all over.  It ties 
well with the red and gold border.  I hope everyone en-
joys making it. 

There was no Friendship Block winner from the 
Starlight Piecemakers chapter for October.  
Hsiao-Mei Wiedmeyer was the Day Chapter winner 
for July but due to an obligation she had was not 
able to supply her information in time for the Au-
gust newsletter.  Her interesting story follows. 
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November 18-19 - “A Trail of Stars,” Booneslick Trail Quilt Guild Quilt Show.  Saturday 10 am - 7 pm,          
Sunday 10 am - 5 pm.  Holiday Inn Executive Center.  Admission $4. 

WHAT’S HAPPENING... 

             MEMBERSHIP 

New Members 
Linda Bogard 
8790 S Tomlin Hill 
Columbia MO  65201 
phone:  573-256-7878 (H) 573-499-3416 (W) 
email:  lckylyn9@aol.com 
birthdate:  May 24 
 
Cynthia Hitchcock 
5601 Murfreesboro Drive 
Columbia MO  65201 
phone:  573-205-8133 (H&C)  
email:  cindyhit@yahoo.com 
birthdate:  October 04 

Renewals 
Tammy Bush 
2900 Conestoga Ct 
Columbia MO  65203 
phone:  573-256-8350 (H&W) 
email:  bushboys3@centurytel.net 
birthdate:  August 19 
 
Els Eerkens 
712 Poplar Lane 
Woodland CA  95695 
email:  fiederelsje@yahoo.com 
birthdate:  October 08 
 
Phyllis Funk 
7292 Suncrest Ct 
Columbia MO  65201 
phone:  573-474-3446 (H) 
 

Renewals 
Ronda Miller 
1023 Pheasant Run 
Columbia MO  65201 
phone:  573-445-4135(H) 573-443-1531 ext 24(W) 
email:  ronda_miller@hotmail.com 
birthdate:  May 15 
 
Mary Ann Petrocik 
3208 Wooddale Ln 
Columbia MO  65203 
phone:  573-449-5707 (H) 
email:  map@petrocik.net 
birthdate:  January 21 
 
Marilyn Rantz 
2440 N Shady Hills Ln 
Rocheport MO  65279 
 
Barbara Rogers 
3252 Bentley Rd 
Custer WI  54423 
phone:  715-344-1494 (H) 
email:  bjrogers@gza.net 
birthdate:  March 29 
 
Karen Steinbeck 
1926 Lake Dr 
Fulton MO  65251 
phone:  573-592-0935 (H) 573-442-3181 (W) 
 573-310-1154(C) 
email:  steiny@socket.net 
birthdate:  August 16 

Correction - Ann Rennier’s phone numbers are incorrect in the directory.  Please change them to: 
573-657-5224 (H) and 801-327-4138 (F) 
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Booneslick Trail Quilters' Guild 
P.O. Box 542 
Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

 
 

Starlight Piecemakers Chapter 
Meeting  

 

November 2, 7 p.m. 
 

Marieta Lamers 
“40 Family Quilts” Trunk Show 

 

 
 
 

Day Chapter Meeting  
  

November 6, 1 p.m. 
 

Susan Gilmore and Lois Hassinger 
Trunk Show 

 
 

    
Happy Birthday 

 
    November 

 Roslyn Boston 1 
 Lois Hassinger 2 
 Pat Hilderbrand 2 
 Peggy George 5 
 Valerie Reiske 5 
 Ann Sprague 7 
 Julie Martin 8 
 Dennis Smith 9 
 Carol Rhoades 11 
 Millie Kaiser 12 
 Doris Wood 12 
 Billie Pittrich 17 
 Becky Covington 23 
 Jeanne Meyer 23 
 Priscilla Strube 23 
 Arletta Stubbs 24 
 Deborah Bohon 28 
 Kathy Singleton 30 
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Quilt-A-Gram         Insert-1        November  2006 

BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTERS’ GUILD 2006 QUILT SHOW 
 Bettina Havig Workshop 

“It’s Not A Quilt Until It’s Quilted” 
 Saturday, November 18, 2006, 9:00 a.m. – 12:00 noon 

First Presbyterian Church, 16 Hitt Street, Columbia, Missouri 
     It is called a quilt in anticipation of quilting, but they never seem to tell you how to get those lovely de-
signs onto your quilt top.  Where do they come from, how to design them, how to make them fit the 
spaces?  These are the questions to which the workshop will seek answers.  Students will look at feathers 
and cables, how to gauge borders, original designs, potential design sources and more.  They will explore 
means of transferring the design motifs to fabric, marking tools and types of batting and threads.  While 
information may be applied to machine quilting, the thrust here is for hand quilted projects. 

 Mail checks to:  Mindy Smith, 12700 North Route J, Harrisburg, Missouri 65256 

 BTQG Member – $20.00 (Registration must be post-marked no earlier than September 1, 2006.) 

Non-Member – $25.00 (Registration must be post-marked no earlier October 1, 2006.) 

 Name  _______________________________ Phone _______________ 

 E-mail  ______________________________ Check # _____________  

2006 Fons & Porter Love of Quilting Subscription 

New or Renewal - $20 

Cash _________        Check No._____ 

                                Make Check to BTQG 

Name        ____________________  Address     ____________________ 

City/State  ____________________  Zip Code     ____________________ 

  

Mail:  BTQG, c/o Linda Sappington 

        2100 E Hwy MM 

        Ashland, MO  65010 
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           Registration Form 
        “Rock and Roll Retreat” 
         Annual BTQG Retreat 

       February 23, 24, 25, 2007 
 Name:  ________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________________ 

City:  ______________________ State: ____________ Zip:  ____________ 

Daytime Phone: ___________________  Evening Phone: _________________ 

E-mail Address: _____________________________________________________ 

I wish to participate in Secret Sister: _____ yes; _____ no (Be sure to complete the form if you are partici-
pating in Secret Sister.) 

CLASSES: Please mark the class(es) you would like to take part in order of preference, i.e. #1 is first choice. 
 ________ “Stop, Drop, and Sew (Ice Cream Social) Mystery Quilt” with Kim Diamond 
   Friday Evening, 7:30 begins and Saturday Day, thru the day. 
________ “Return To Sender - Post Cards” with Patti Cantu 
       Saturday Morning, 9:00 – 11:30 AM 
________  “ I Want To Hold Your Hand”-(fat quarter purse) with Anne Lewis  
   ($8.00 fee for Pattern)  Saturday Afternoon, 1:00 – 4:30 PM 
*(Supply list for all classes will be included in your retreat packet.)* 

 Room Mate Request(s): 
__________________________________________________________________ 

Special Requirements: (diet, room accessibility, etc.) 
____________________________________________________________________
____________________________________________________________________ 

Retreat Fee: ($120.00)   ___________ Amount Paid:    __________ 

Massage: ($10.00)     +___________ Check Number: __________ 

Pattern Fee: ($8.00)    +___________ 

   Total       $___________ 

 

Mail this registration form and payment on or after October 30, 2006. No early  
Registration forms will be accepted. 

 Mail to: Kay Grebing 810 Shakertown Way, Columbia, MO 65203 

Quilt-A-Gram         Insert-2        November  2006 
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SECRET SISTER INFORMATION FORM 

 
 The Secret Sister activity is optional, but lots of fun! The idea is to pass anony-

mous small gifts to your Secret Sister throughout the weekend, and one big gift that 
will be given out Sunday morning at breakfast. The idea is not to spend a lot of money 
(no more than $15.00 on the “big” gift), but to give tokens of fun and friendship. 
Bring your big gift wrapped, with your Secret Sister’s name on the outside and yours 
on the inside. 

Please complete the following questionnaire so your Secret Sister can use this information. You will 
receive your Secret Sister’s information in your retreat packet. 

 Name: __________________________________________________________ 

 Number of years quilting? ______ Favorite quilt patterns? _________________ 

 I prefer hand piecing or machine piecing? ______________________________ 

 Hand quilting or machine quilting? ____________________________________ 

 Favorite colors? _________________    Least favorite colors? ______________ 

 Type of fabric you enjoy or like to collect? ______________________________ 

 Favorite quilt shop? ________________________________________________ 

 Favorite quilt designer/author? _______________________________________ 

 What pattern would you like to make or have?___________________________ 

 Hobbies outside of quilting? _________________________________________ 

 I like to collect: ___________________________________________________ 

 Favorites snacks: __________________________________________________ 

 Food allergies or special diet considerations? ____________________________ 

 Favorite holiday? _________________ Favorite music?____________________ 

 What colors are in your sewing room?__________________________________ 

 Other guild members who know your likes & dislikes: _____________________ 

 Other helpful information? ___________________________________________ 

   

If you have any questions regarding this Secret Sister activity, please contact: 

Kay Grebing at (573) 442-2516 (H) or E-mail at skgreb@yahoo.com 


